
Welcome to Issue 

#14—20 September ‘18 

In the fortnight ahead… 

21 Sept -Last day of 

Term—Dismissal 

@2.30pm 

 Term Break 22 Sep—7 Oct  

 Tues 9 Oct—Gr1 Excursion & 

Gr 3 Excursion 

  Wed 10 Oct Gr 4-6 Divisional 

Athletics 

 Fri 12 Oct Gr 6 Excursion  

 Mon 15 Oct –Production 

Main Cast Rehearsal offsite 

 Tue 16 Oct—Production cast 

1 & 2 offsite rehearsal 

 Wed 17 Oct—Gr2ABD Excur-

sion 

 Wed 17th Thu 18th Oct—

School Production            

Performances 

 Fri 19th Gr 2CE Excursion 

 Fri 19th Gr 3 Incursion 

 

 

BRIGHTON PRIMARY SCHOOL  
PARENT PERCEPTION SURVEY 

Brighton Primary School is introducing an annual parent survey to collect and 
monitor parent feedback about key aspects of the school’s operations.  We  
highly value your feedback and urge all parents to take just a few minutes to 
complete the survey.   

The results will be used to assist the school’s leadership team shape the future of 
Brighton Primary School across the following areas: 

 Learning and teaching; 

 School amenities and services; 

 School communication and management; and 

 Community engagement. 

Please be assured that the information you provide will remain completely  
anonymous. 
 
We really hope that you will take this opportunity to have your say about your 
experiences at Brighton Primary School. The survey was issued to parents via 
Compass on Tuesday. Thank you to the 90 families that had responded by 
Wednesday morning. 

The survey will be open until Thursday 18 October 2018.  I look forward to  
discussing the results with parents next term. 

Thanking you in advance. 
 
Anny Lawrence     Clara Robertson 
Principal      President - School Council 

 
Please note the Parent Perception Survey is conducted by Brighton Primary School and is separate 
to the survey a small sample of parents may have received from the Department of Education and 
Training. 



 

Farewell to the Italian Tour 
Our biannual Italian Tour leaves on Saturday for Italy.  Senora Esposito and Senora Farfalla and I are travelling with five of our 
students. We begin our travels in Carpineto in the hills above Naples. We then visit Rome Florence the countryside in Ostra,  
Torino and finish in Venice.  As well we will be visiting a number of schools: Scuola Media Leone XIII   Carpineto Romano (Junior 
high school),  Scuola Elementare Leone XIII Carpineto Romano (Primary school), Scuola Primaria Giovani Crocioni,  Ostra and 
IST /International School of Torino. 
 
Our Assistant Principal, Sonya Branca will be the Acting Principal until October 30.  Sonya will ably assisted by Joel our assistant 
principal and Su Perrins from the Hearing Unit. I am leaving the Italian trip early and taking leave. After completing some work 
at the Bastow Leadership Institute, I will return to Brighton Primary School on Monday November 5.  
 
I wish everybody a t’rrific holiday and a safe return to Brighton Primary School on Monday October 8.  

STUDENTS TAKING ACTION! 
Milla (3C) and Ollie (5B) love the gorillas and are taking action to help the Royal Melbourne Zoo  protect them and their habitats. Over 

the holidays please take the opportunity to search your cupboards for any old phones or tablets lying around your house and send 

them to school for recycling. 

Did you know … ? 

Your mobile phone may contain a mineral called coltan. Coltan is mined in locations including critical habitat for Eastern Lowland  

Gorillas in Central Africa. The threats gorillas face as a result of mining include:  

 Deforestation – Mining leads to habitat loss and habitat fragmentation, reducing areas  where gorillas can survive.  

 As a result of habitat loss, gorillas come into contact more frequently with humans, increasing likelihood of competition for 

space or resources.  

 Disease – With increased human activity, gorillas have increased exposure to human illnesses, such as the flu, some of which can 

be fatal.  

When you recycle your phones there are a number of environmental benefits:  

 Your phone will be saved from landfill, with some or all components able to be recycled or re-used.  

 By recycling through this program, you also raise important funds for gorilla conservation. This program supports the Gorilla  

Doctors, which helps treat ill and injured gorillas in Africa. 

 

 



 

National Bandanna Day  

Friday 26
7h

 October 

  

Mr Kolivas is selling colourful bandannas for $5 on behalf of  
CanTeen, to support young people with cancer. 

  

If your child would like to purchase a bandanna please ask them to see Mr Kolivas in 
room 14, before or after school. 

Note for parents: 

Qkr will close on  

Wednesday 19th September  

and will reopen on  

Friday 5th October. 

 

 

Reminder: 

Male Street is a 40km zone  

AT ALL TIMES 

Friday 21st is the last day of 

term!! 

Our final assembly will be held at 

2pm and students will be dismissed 

at 2.30pm. 



School Banking Rewards  
The rewards still available are: 

Twister Power Handball 

Secret Scratch Pad – Out of Stock 

Sparkle Glitter Pens 

Glow Light 

Mighty Boom Handball 

Heat Reactor Pencils 

Slushie Maker Cup - Released Term 4 

Zoom Flying Disc – Released Term 4 

For every deposit made at school, students will receive a silver Dollarmites token. 

Once students have individually collected 10 tokens, they can redeem a reward items 

in recognition of their regular savings habits.  

 

HOW TO REDEEM YOUR TOKENS FOR A REWARD ITEM 

 Complete a Rewards Card slip by writing in your complete detals (e.g. Name, Stdent ID & Class) and ticking the item you 
would like to redeem  

 Place the slip in your yellow Dollarmites wallet with your 10 Silver Dollarmites tokens;  

 Hand it in with your School Banking Deposit on School Banking Day - WEDNESDAY. 

Assembly Performers 

10 September—Sienna, Jessie, Cleo & Vitia—Expressive 

Dance 

18 September—Grade 4 & 5 Cast 2 to perform as ‘When the 

Foeman Bares his Steel’ - from the Pirates of Penzance.  



 

 PYP Attitude Award Recipients—10September 

PYP Attitude Award Recipients—17September 



 

SUNSMART - REMINDER 

In accordance with our school Sun Smart Policy students must wear 

a hat to school from September. 

SunSmart recommends SPF30 or higher broad spectrum, water resistant 

sunscreen be applied to any skin not covered by clothing.  

 
Our school will be implementing strategies to help remind students to apply sunscreen before heading outdoors. 

This includes recess, lunch and outdoor learning activities such as PE lessons. Students who do not have a hat will 

be asked to move into a shaded area. 

 
Please help support this initiative by:  
 Supplying your child with SPF30 or higher, broad-spectrum, 

water-resistant sunscreen for use during school hours. 
 Talking to your child about the importance of using  

sunscreen regularly to help prevent skin damage and skin 
cancer. 

 Ensuring your child knows how to apply their sunscreen 
independently and has had some practise so they will be all 
set to apply it safely at school. 

 Being a SunSmart role model at home with sunscreen, 
hats, clothing, shade and sunglasses. 

 
We also remind parents to provide sunscreen for their child – we advise sunscreen be applied during the day  
before children go outdoors. If your child has their own sunscreen in their bag it helps protect them during the 
warmer weather.  

Let’s promote SunSmart practices and keep our children safe! 

Sun protection is a shared responsibility.  

 

Thank you.  Nurse Cecile. 





CREATIVITY IN PREP 

Preps have been learning about creativity in their current unit of inquiry. This term has 

been a busy one with Preps enjoying a puppet show and puppet making workshop, as 

well as visiting the NGV to explore emotions in art and making their own art work. 



The workings of Grade 2 

 

Grade 2 students spent most of this term inquiring into our Sharing the Planet unit. We found out that ‘Access to clean  

water and sanitation is essential for human health’.  

 

These are some of our findings:  

I have learnt that one billion people have to walk at least fifteen minutes to get water.  By Edward 

We could be drinking water that dinosaurs were drinking.  By Joe 

Going to the Science room was my favourite thing because I love Science.  By Bligh 

I have enjoyed doing Science about water because I liked the experiments.  By Rex 

To not waste water I won’t keep the taps on when brushing my teeth and take shorter showers.  By Max 

In the unit of inquiry I found out that 1% of Earth’s water is drinkable.  By Lucas Z 

I enjoyed making our own water cycle because we got to put food colouring in it to make it look realistic.  By Pei Wen 

I have enjoyed going to the Science room because we did fun activities like making water clean.  By Charlie 

I have learnt that water is the most precious thing in the world because it helps you to survive and makes you healthy as 

well.  By Zoe 

I enjoyed going to CERES because in one session we got to fish for little water animals.  

My group caught a red larvae.  By Mason 

You could put a bucket under the shower while it is getting warm and then with all the cold water you could water the 

flowers.  By Lucas B 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Why is it important to have access to clean, fresh water? 

Luke:  It is important because not all countries have clean, fresh water like Australia.  It is essential to human life and 

people can’t live without it.  You need water for anything and everything. 

Ryan:  It is so that you don’t get sick and you can survive and have a longer life compared to those who drink dirty 

water.  You need it for your body in order to survive. 

Mikayla:  If you don’t have access to clean water you can get a water-borne disease such as Cholera and you can die 

from it.  We need fresh water to drink, if we don’t drink enough we can get dehydrated. 

Marianne:  You need water to drink so you don’t die.  Dirty water will also kill you, that’s why you need clean wa-

ter.  You can get clean water from a water pump, a well or a tap. 

Ben G:  Without clean water you will probably die.  You might survive about 20 days but dirty water will make you 

sick.  Water is not only for you, you can share it with everyone. 

Shawn:  It is important to have clean, fresh water because you could get sick from drinking it or cooking with it.  You 

won’t be able to clean yourself properly, that’s not that important but you also need clean water for cooking. 

 











  We are coming to Brighton Primary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Register your interest for after school Drama on Fridays 

at Brighton Primary 3.30-5pm 

Free trial Class on Friday 19th October  3.30pm-5pm 

Limelight Classes increase confidence, imagination and   

interpersonal skills 

Act, Sing, Dance and Create in a supportive environment 

CALL OLIVIA ON 0407537305 to book. 

PLACES ARE LIMITED 

 














